
February 19, 2025  

To the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing,  

As you know, I delivered a Statement of Claim to the Civil Crown Law Office by email on 
January 27, 2025. I just became aware that I first need to send you a notice of intent. Please 
consider this letter to be my notice of intent and please see the attached ‘Draft Statement of 
Claim’.  

Based on your office’s on-going refusal to acknowledge Barrie Housing’s fraud scheme, let alone 
investigate it, which I informed your Office of on November 5, 2024, January 4, 2025 and 
January 27, 2025, I anticipate your continued resistance of this matter, including investigating it, 
and I further anticipate your defence about why your office isn’t responsible despite having full 
knowledge of it.  

However, in my continued pursuit for justice, I am asking your Office to please reconsider your 
position of not acting. The people whom have been defrauded are vulnerable. Many of them are 
elderly, or have developmental conditions. We have no ability to access legal resources (as seen 
in my Statement of Claims). We are human beings and we don’t deserve to be robbed. We don’t 
deserve to be deprived of anything due to personal characteristics. We are being treated like 
animals and no words can express how awful that is.  

Sincerely, 

Leah Dyck  
leah.dyck@icloud.com  
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